
 

 

COMMITTEE REPORT 
 
To:  Chair and Members of the Planning Committee 

From:  Zach Prince, Senior Planner 
Date: Thursday, June 08, 2023 

Subject: Kissing Bridge Trailway Annual Report 

 

 

1.0 Purpose 

The purpose of this report is to receive the 2022 Kissing Bridge Trailway Annual Report. 
 

2.0 Kissing Bridge Annual Report 

The annual report for the Kissing Bridge Trail is normally presented in the Spring of each year. The 25th 
Annual Report is attached for information and highlights some of the main events and initiatives of 2022. 
Highlights include ash tree removals along the length of the trail, tree planting in Ariss with additional 
tree planting occurring in 2023.  
 
The Regional Municipality of Waterloo and the County of Wellington jointly appoint members to the 
Kissing Bridge Trailway Advisory Board. There are currently a number of vacancies on the Board. While 
Staff assist the Board with seeking new members, it has been very challenging these last few years for 
the Advisory Board to find committed volunteers. 

Recommendation: 
 

That the Kissing Bridge Trailway Annual Report be received for information. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
Zach Prince, MCIP RPP 
Senior Planner 
 
Attachments: 
1 – 25th Kissing Bridge Trail Annual Report 


